
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS
CLARENDON RECREATION PARK MASTER PLAN 2020

BACKGROUND
Council has been working with key stakeholders to 
develop a draft master plan for the Clarendon Recreation 
Park. Once finalised the Master Plan will provide long term 
direction for the site to ensure the current and future 
recreation sport and leisure needs for the residents of 
Clarendon and the surrounding communities are 
considered.

When will the actions be 
funded?
Projects will be placed into council’s Project and Capital 
Works program and prioritised subject to city wide 
priorities and future Council budgets.

Once the community 
consultation process is finalised 
what are the next steps?
We will review the feedback and finalise the Clarendon 
Recreation Park Master Plan. This will then be presented 
to Council to endorse in August 2020.

Will the existing oval space be 
affected by this plan?
As illustrated in the map the Clarendon Recreation Park 
Master Plan shows the retention of the oval space. A small 
2m wide strip will be required into the future for when the 
tennis/netball courts are rebuilt to ensure they meet the 
new player runoff safety standards. This will have no 
impact on the oval and/or it being suitable to be used for 
junior sport including soccer, football and cricket.

Who will be consulted?
The following stakeholders are included within the 
consultation:

 Clarendon and Kangarilla residents

 Clarendon Community Association

 Clarendon Netball

 Clarendon Tennis

 Clarendon Bowling Club

 Clarendon District 50s Plus Club

 Kaurna Community

 Clarendon Primary School

 Clarendon Historic Hall

 SA Water.

What are the main outcomes of 
the master plan?

 Retention of the values that are important to the 
community and make Clarendon Recreation Park a 
highly valued community asset.

 Formalising carparks.

 Upgrade to park furniture.

 Improvements to path networks.

 Vegetation management.

 Landscaping.

 Improvements to the area in front of the pavilion.

 New playground near to upper courts.

 Improvements to the access and egress from the 
Park to Kangarilla Road.

 Upgrade to interpretive and direction signage.

 Linking the Over 50s Club and Hazel McKenzie land 
to the rest of the park.

 Working with SA Water to improve their land 
between the bakery and the ford crossing.
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